MARCH 2010 VILLAGE NEWSLETTER

2010 CENSUS: 2010 Census forms will be mailed in March to residents. It is very important to complete and return the form. Door-to-door counting will begin April 15 for addresses not reported. **BRUSH PICK-UP:** will be during the week of April 19th. All brush (only brush will be picked up) must be cut into manageable lengths (no larger than 6" in diameter) and placed parallel to the roadside in neat piles before April 19th at 7:00 am. The village will only make one (1) trip down each street. The next brush pick-up will be the week of July 19th.

SPRING CLEAN-UP: is May 14 and 15. Only Lima village residents are allowed to participate. **Only two (2) pick-up loads per household.** Hazardous waste, paint, tires, batteries, brush, refrigerators, air conditioners, computer monitors, wire fence and contractor debris will not be accepted. Collection on Friday, May 14 is from 8 am - 1 pm at the village garage. Collection on Saturday, May 15th is from 8 am - 1 pm at Shanks on Evergreen Street. Senior Citizens can arrange for pick-up by calling the village office at 624-2210 by noon on May 12th.

SUMMER HOURS: Beginning May 3rd through Labor Day (Sept. 6th) the village office will be open from 7 am to noon and from 1 pm to 3 pm on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday. Wednesdays from 9 am to noon.

CODE ENFORCEMENT: Please be aware that the village has a noise ordinance so please be respectful of your neighbors.

PESTICIDES: Please inform your neighbors when putting down lawn chemicals.

FIRE HYDRANTS: Hydrants will be flushed twice a year from 7:30 am to 3:30 pm. This will take place the second week in April (weather permitting) and the second week in September. Please excuse the inconvenience, as the water may be riley during this time.

LIMA SUMMER RECREATION NEWS: Program dates are June 28 - August 5

at the Lima Primary School. Fees are \$125 per child (5 -12 yr), \$110 per child (13-14 yr) and \$100 additional per child for out of town residents. Registration dates are June 10, 5 - 8 pm and June 12, 9 am to noon at the Lima Town Hall. Lima Recreation is in need of donations of gently used art supplies, board games, and sports equipment for the summer program. If you would like to donate, please drop off items at the Lima Town Hall. If you have questions contact Toni Bowen at 624-4515.

Room addition to the Lima Public Library is scheduled for Friday, May 7th at 6:30 pm at the Lima Public Library. Please come join us for a plaque dedication to Kenneth and Judith Scutt, and see all the embroidered names on our Community Room Bookshelf Quilt by Sandi Shusda. View the making of our new sign by Tom Scott and Smidgens of Lima and sign up for our landscaping event for our new patio. Come and listen to music by the BCW Trio Band of Lima and enjoy refreshments! We look forware to having you join us for this memorable event!

SAVE THE DATE: Fireworks at Mark Tubbs Park on July 4th at 9:30 pm.